CASE 2007: Application of Otto Reynolds &
John R. Yarbrough for special rules govern-
ing gas wells in Bloomfield -Farmington Pool







BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NBW MBEALICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALIRD BY THE OIL COHSEBRVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FUK
THE PURPOSE OF CONBIDERING:

CASBR Nc. 2007
Ordexr No. R-1723

APPLICATION OF OTTO REYMOLDS AND
JOHN R. YARBROUGH FOR THE PROMUL~
GATION OF SPECIAL RULES GOVERNING
GAS WELLE IN THE BLOOMFIBLD-
FARMINGTON OIL POOL, SAN JUAR COUNTY,
MNEW MEXICO, AND FOR APPROVAL OF TEREE
UMORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATIONS IN SAID
POOL.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISEBION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'eclock a.m. on
July 6, 1960, at Santa Fre, New Maxico, bafore Rlvis A. Utg,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of
New Maxico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,* in
accordanee with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and

: Regulations.

HOW, on this_ 2;-: dsy of July, 1960, the Commission, a
mavem hainey wvazent, having considersd the application, the

- evidence adduced, and the recommsndations of the Examiner.

Elvis A, Utzx, and being fully advised im the premises,
FINDS:
) (1) That due public notice having been given as required

= - - — - . - S._ A _ B A d s ol AL L mmecmea mad T
Dy Aaw, The CONMRISS.LOR DAS JUCisQiGLiTR Ui Tiis SRGss Sud Ths

- subject matter thereotf,

{2) That the applicants, Otto Reynolds and John R. Yar-
brough, ave the operatorxs of ths followiag-described wells in
Townsniy 29 North, Range 11 VWest, Bloomfield-Farmington 01l pool,
Ban Juam Couwnty, New Mexico:

Otto Reynolds Ssitzimger No. 1, located 2310
fest fxom the Horth lime and 990 feet from the
East lime of Section 23,

Otto Reynelds ILohman No. 1, located 330 feet
from the NMorth line and 2310 feet from the
West line of Sectiomn 24,
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Otto-Reynolds Gale Mo. 1, located 2247 feet
from the North line and 334 fest from the
Yest line of Section 24.

(3) That the applicants seek an orxder prosulgating rules
goveraing the drilling, spacing, and production of gas wells in
said Bloomfield- Farmington O1il Pool.

(4) That the applicants further seaek approval of unorthodox
gas well locations for the three above-described wells.

(3) That the evidence indicates that the subject wells are
producing from the same common source of supply that has hereto-

fore bean designated and defined as the Biloomfield-Farmington Oil
Pool.

(6) That accordingly the Statewide Rules and Regulations
relative to well locations and prora:ion units for oil wells
should apply to the subject wells.

{(7) That the subject wells are om orxthodox locations for
oil wells, and thus the requested umorthodox well locations are
BOt necessary.

IT 18 TEHRRRFORE ORDERED:

That all wells located within the vertical and horizontal
limits of the Bloomfield-Farmington 0il Pool, Sam Juan County,
New Mexico, shall be drilled, spaced, and prorated in accordance
with the Statewidse Commission Rules and Regulations pertaining
to o4l wells, including a gas-oil ratio limitatiom of 2000 to 1.

DONE at Samta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
akove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION

Vo st ol

MURRAY E., MORGAN,

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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GOVERNOR

JOHN BURROUGHS
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Wesico
O il Eonsgervation Commission

LA

LAND COMMISSIONER

MURRAY E. MORG AN
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY DIRKCTORN

P. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE

July 21, 1860

¥r. John ¥. Burress
Box 161

Farmington, New Mexico Re: Case No. 2007
Order No. R-1723
Applicant:
Otto Reynolds & John R Yarbrough
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recentiy entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Bobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC x

Other Oliver Seth - Santa Fe, N. X,




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date 7—7-60

CASE 200 7 Hearing Date 72—6 —6 O

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered cases are as follows:
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BEFORT THE
0IL, CONSZERVATION COMMISSION
in the
STATE CORPCRATICN COMMISSION
HEARING ROOM, BASEMENT
CAPITOL RUILDING
Santa F2, New Mexico

Jaly =, 19E0

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of 0Ottc Reynolds and John R.
Yarbrough Tor the promulgation of specizl
rules governing gas wells drilled in the
Bloomfield-Farmington 011 Pool. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
promulgating special rules governing, among
other things, the definition, spacing and
location of gas wells in the Bloomfield-
Farmington 0il Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant further seeks approval
of unorthodox gas well locatlions for three
wells In ssid pool.

Case 2007

Nt et N N o N Ml M e e’ St e Nt StV N N Nt®

s g vy o o, ooy

BEFURE:
Elvis A, Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 2007.

Mi. PAYNE: Application of Otto Reynolds and John R. Yar-
brough for the promulgation of special rules governing gas wells
drilled in the Bloomfield-Farmington 0il Pool.

MR. BURRESS: Mr. Examiner, I am John Burress, Consulting
Geologist in Farmington, and have been retained by Mr., John Yarbrouj

Fal

Lo represent Mr. Reynolds and Mr. Yarbrough, &nd if your Examiner

rh

please, this is my [irst appearance before the Cormmission.
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MR. PAYNE: Mr. Reynolds and Mo. Yarbrougn wiil actually

[®]

be representirg themselve

o hd

MR. REYNOLDS: That i1s right.
'R, BURRESS: I worked on this last well ther drilled
there and I have prepared a few "xhibits for you on this case.
MR. PAYNE: 211 right, sir.
(Witness sworn.)

JOHN BURRESS

called as a witness, heving been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:

MR. BURRESS: In our petition we ask that we be allowed
to produce these non-standard gas wells and, also, we seek & forty
acre spacing on the Farmington gas wells. 4Andi, in this, how many

Exhibits snall I submit?

MR. SETH: Wz would like t¢ appear for El Paso in the
case.

MR. UTZ: All right.

MR. SETH: We would like to be in on the distribution of

those Exhibi<ts.

(Whereupon, Exhiblts 1 through 3 were marked for identificatiod

DIRECT EXAMINATION

| BY MR. PAYNE:

Al wWould tne wltness please state nis name?
A Jonr V. Burress,
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sear, T belleve, there wore Farmington
01X now, and these three wells in question.
FR. REYNOLDS: The Hare, Gale and the Lohman, and Otto

Reynolds Lohman were drilled in anticipation of zetting oill, but we

09

got gas.
MR., UTZ: Wwhat is the GORS of these wells?
A We have none of these ratio tests, they are not producing
any oil at all, there may be a little liquid in the zas.
MR. UTZ: Do you have any gravity or these liquids?
A No, sir. There, we have not peen able to, as far as T
know, there hasn't been, no.
MR. REYNOLDS: Ve got a sample there and it's a dry, blue
gas.

MR. BURRESS: It's a dry zas, as

4y
)
]
&V
19}
&
e
Q
Y3

r, chere may
be a little in the gas.

MR. UTZ: You are not producing through separators?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, we are not, HNone of them are pro-
dueing at all, no, they're all shut in waiting %e outcome of th's

hearing.

o]

Q

4

(BY MR. PAYNE) 1 Passo has already tought right of way

and pald for it and they are ready to hook them up?

-

A On ong of them tThey want tTo buy the right of way. I am

not too familiar with the Lohman and the Gzle, I am not too familia

T am more familiar with the Seitzinger. They nhad another consultor

1

employed when they drilled those wells. |
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¢ (BY ¥R. PAYEE) net 1s She aprlicant opronos.ng relative |
ito spacing”®
i
A We esoit that the Comnmission grant us permission to produce

Farmington gas wells on a fort, acre snacing instead of the 190 acre

<t

srpacing. The nature of the Farmington cands azve lenticular znd in-

termingling. I believe it's impossible to correlate from one well

3

to the nexti, even on this well at GI0 feet from the others you can-
not identify the same sands, I do not bellieve. Wnen I first stvarted
working on it I thought it was 2z mis-pack and drew some structure
on the first sand below the 0Jo flamo end I have recently come to
the conclusion now that that is even impossible, The only actual

]

time line that you can nave is the base of the 0Ojo, the sands in
the Farmington are errat.c and certainly not correlating from one

well'fo the other, as I hope this cross-section will demonstrate.

The waste of the 0jo Alamo is aquite evident in all the Fruitlands
' 4
» P

and Pictured Cliffs and is pretty evident in each and every well,

but in vour Farmington sands they just run up and down the 3Section.
You get them where you drill them, and there is no plcking the ex-
act top of a certain sand. They're erratic and I feecl, iIn some
cases, they're not more than two or three hundred feetv tnick, anq

as far as length of then, that is hard to tell. I have not veen

able to identify any trend in any of those sands, and I got every

flog that is possible. If a pverson had every log of every Farming-~ |

l

|

‘ton well up there, it might ve, you might be a 1little more success-

!
P 2 2, Lo o R BN R FN I~ v "
Ful in idenlif ing tnese trends. There were some wslls, years &go, |

| — —_——— S — - . L= A )
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Twien Lhe Tirst TMarmington well was drilled in 1920 or 1910,

MR, REYNQOLDS: 1Iv was tTthirty, some wells In Uhere are ovel

MR. BURRESS: None o then were logged as far as where in

f=e
[

producing open-hole completions. It's on record in the Cormission
Office over in Aztec, wnat the people feel they're nroducing. So I
don't think they've all accurate, bDecause they were 211 open-hole.

) (BY MR. PAYNE) You don't know if the three wells are ac-
tually perforated in the same Interval as the Bloomfiela-Farmingion
01l wells?

A These three, the Seiltzinger is not. I know it's perfor-
ated from 840 to 847. The Lohman was perforated--

MR. REYNQOLDS: They're definitely not.

MR, BURRESS: Many of them are the same, ana another ex-
ample, I wish €o say here 1In just a minite. The Lchmen was perfor-
ated at 700 feeft. So about ten foot sections there, perforations.

MR. UTZ: What would be that Subject ”c”é

THE WITNESS: Subject "¢" would be fifty, 4727, I believe
4797. Now, a direct off-set to the West on the 0tto Reynolds-Seit-

/)

zinger in the 3. W. 1/4 of the N. E. 1/4 jue South of “he Basin.

Lk

Natural Gas No. 1, Hare Well, there are two wells producing oil at

this time Trom tihe Farmington, and there is no loz on them, they're

i open-heole comgletions. The rumor 1s they ere nroducing from around

700 feet.

N_A,
=
L]

™<r -~ ~ - JR S N I ) . PO Pad
REYNOLDI: I nut them on The pumn yselfl,

—

1

¥




TR

A

4

DEARNLEY-MEIE

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

producling threce ye&ars.

.. o M. nt LYo i o 3- $-1q
THE WITHNESG: T2 I'orihuest »art of tth

there is another well which Jonn ovna, Tha

ot

feet from sood, clegn sands, and from what I hav
they are good sand.
Q (BY MR. PAYNE) Did you have bthose cor

MR. REYNOLDS: No, [ust cored them zand
THE WITNESS: I cored the same section

and I have cores reports here wrich you may want
MR, UTZ: I would like the legal descr

01l wells you are talking about.
THE WITNESS: 1 don't have the legail d
MR. UTZ: You don't nave them marked?
THE WITNESS: I have anotiher nléaft nere

JUE

that was surveyed for Mr. Jchn Yarbrough, it
tion of these wells.

MR, UTZ: thich wells are you speaking

THE WITNESS: These other three little
two here, and this one right rere {indicating).

MR. UTZ: Southwest of 23%

THE WITNESS: No, s8ir, that is in the
Northeast of 23.

MR, UTZ: All in the Southwest of 23?2

THE WITNESS: Southwest, no, sir. Thi

o

[O%

es shalyze
reriorated.

in the Zeitzinger
also zs evidence,
iption of those two

escription.

. Tn's 1is 2 plat

- v e -
T Shows The loca-

wells here, tiese

Southwest of the

S 1s tThe whole sec-
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tion here (indicating) that I1s thec Southwest of ihe Northeasi. Sec

right here (indicating).
IR, UTZ: Those are “nown as what?
MR. REYNOLDS: ‘'They're Number 1, Number 2 ani 3 Hare, with
L. Hare-Burger Drilling Company =znd I sold tThese wells to Burger

Drilling Company. I drilled tnem ani cleaned 0:U two 0ld wells and

|7

put them on the pump, and drilled The new one myself, and operated
them for about fhree years.

MR, PAYNE: I would like to »in down this Burger. Do you
feel the 0il section, the vertical limits of this oill poel, is the
same as the vertical limits of what you call & gas pool in this
same area, or Jdo you suopiy from the present oil vool and this gas
interval which you have perforated intoc these three wells?

THE WITNESS: Sir, I feel that due to the lenticular na-
ture of the sands there is, unless there is a frac, no communica-
tion. These sands are awfully hard, at this time, to identify and,
lett!s say, from a broad general standpoint’there is any vertical
1imit to the gas or to the oii. It might be, I feel, you can have
an oill sand separated, and gas sand separatea, like a water sand, asg
far as that goes. These sands, in many instances are anywhere from
five to fifteen feet thick and your permeability is quite restricted
and most of them are, due to the cementing or matrix. I have core
analysis of good sand which in the base OJjo Alamo No. 1 and No. 1
Hare, is this large sand at 700 and about 710 feet, or 725. BRBe-

tween 710 and 745, and I cored the same sand, and I thought this
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Otto Rernoldo-S=ltzinger and the permeanilliy, or She larger pormo-
ability was .2 millidarcies and it averaged around 2 o 5.0, 2 to 5
millidarcies. However, yvour ~orosities ran between 1C and 22, good
porosities. The well saturations were low, in all your sands in
the Farmington, I found, that the o1l saturations were low, but your
water saturations, I would say, around 85 to 90% in that one par-
ticular sand, and over to the West there 1is the same sand and they
are precducing oil.
Q (BY MR. PAYNE) Do you have any proposal relative Lo pro-
rating these gas wells in this area, and if so, on what basis?
A The gas wells we have are relatively small. I believe
the Lohman is 250,C00.
MR. REYNOLDS: 250,000.
THE WITNESS: The Seitzinger at 351,000.
MR, UT2: What kind of test was that?
THE WITNESS: Three hour test, wasn't 1t?
MR. REYNOLDS: That was, yes, Lhree hour test.
THE WITNESS: What size cnhoke, do you know?
MR, REYNOLDS: No, I don't.

THE WITNES3: The Seitzinger?

[#3]

¢V

)—l«

ct
i

MR. REYNOLDS: Southern Union ran it for us on the
zinger, I witnessed that test, and it was a three hour test. I
think it was a 24 hour test through §52 choke, and the volume was sp
small we d4id use a small chqke and, I believe, our rate on that open

—

flow was 51,000. The permeabIITty would be arcund 42,000, calculased
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Then asiils

A

Up there 1% dirfers {rom anytning T “mow of n the
state of New liexico ani, due %0 +he nature or jeposition of Ttnese

1 feel, in order to properly aral qel 10% . order O
)

in my opinion, T was not trying €O
change anyohing s far &s the 1ocations. Tne reason our locations
are unorthodoX, we were 4rilling for ' + uDp Con the Stan-
dard 0il 1location and we missed tne A ot T8 S, 3 Tl is wr
we have unorthodox gas wells.
¥R. UTZ: Because cheytre
MR.

MR. . e will svieal e Reynolds.

l (\hereupon, gas SwWorm.)

RN o7,

Y
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r MR, REYNOLDS: ilere igs our selfisn interest, up there.

i
I

Some of iy lezases are onl: [oryr neregs, and when we move on Shere

i
drill a well, we don't know whether we cre going Lo get z gas well

or an oil well, ard if we stlclkk "L in The center o
get an oil well, Tten barrel, then we can't drill these other four

ol

locations, aznd tnat kills Tour welills on cccount 0f the spacinz. 850,

n trnere anda drill 2

bt

if we can keep our spacing and Tihen notT move

well rezardless of whevher I pget a 4as well or an oil well, I won't
have to »lug it. You see what I mean?
MR, UTZ2: The pointv is, 17 you drill In The center of the

forty, you can't drill cny other wells without being closer then

FA

{
t

509

C

MR, REYNOLDS: If I gmet oil, if I get gas, if that fort
is going to carry gas Iinstezd of o0il, then I am &ll right.

MR. UTZ: You won't expect any more than a forty allowable
for the entire forty, no matter how many wells you had on the forty!

MR, REYNOLDS: It costs me a dollar & foot. If I make &
10 barrel or 5 barrel well, I can very easily &fford to put four
oil wells on that forty.

MR. UTZ: Wlth the ton allowable with the forty acres?

MR. REYNQLDS: That 1s correct.

MR. UTZ2: To be produced from The vells in any proration?

MR. REYNOLDS: That is rignt.

IR. UTZ: Since we are tal<ing zbout gas wells, the prob-

. lem 1s wnat the gas wells should ve allowed to produce and how they
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are locateld

ney

e
w

cnd how

MR. REYNOLDS :

four, L dril

‘Should oe jefined. T
see, what 1 don't NOW, - 1on' T Know whether
oil. 1 qrilled cleven wolls in chere and

ed them on oil well 1ocatlions, eruectins -0

get oil, and tney tell me the sand pactor 1s ©uch that T o3e% will
get four to six millimeters, cubic feev, and the chances are ‘
they will eventually &9 £o oll, -nd we will nhave U0 divert them Lo i
an oil well.

MR, UTZ: Wwhere would this oil come from?

G REYNOLDS : Those educated Lors over thexre in =] 2aso,

they camne and said this:

and gas coming up in & 8

ever

cpude oil, W€ wnow that.

take that Pictured and move it

52.94 octane parmington
uTZ: What
REYNOLDS :

PAYNE:

\m1331on cannot pase z de
| nearing, provided
ve notlice ol
L.me

mission

) ~
3eCccyray
e

it can pe in Tarming

Vr.

~elatlive

It's condensation of pictured cliff

O 1T
woll

of cold waser and condensing, OF what

vears 1 nave been up there.

to tne 1aboratory snd condense it

oil. jon't tell YoOu, Fou.

color 1S Lhat 1iguid? \
i
I

Light green. \

wxaminer, as you are well aware, -he Conr-

cision O-n ev.dence otner

=11 opartlies presens

you should veke administrative nocice of 211 Coms
1

Lo the Bloomfieli-?a?mingt n 01l
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that those can be anal;zed and you cuan secek come ind of dececlsion 14

PR, ST L
Cnig case. Pt
4 PRI Lo
-+
&

MR. UTZ: The ZExaminer will certainly take iﬁ/and study
Commission Records insofar as 1t pertains o tie sand In tihis par-
ticular area.

Mr. Burress, I note some contours which zre sizetelied on
Exhivit 2 rere, risnt on tor of Farmington.

& (BY MR. BURRESS) %“hen I took those contours I thought
they were, but I have the conclusion now, <hey zre &s accuarate a
contour map &a person can prepare in that area, and they would be on
the top of the Xirkland, or the base of the o0ld Alamo, that these
contours were drawn on the [irst 3. P. connectlon below the 0jo
Alamo. ‘Vvhen I Tirst started working I thought that might be =
little time line, 1t is not. However, they are vrettr close, I'd
say within Tifteen feet of bheing accurate. I mean, there is for
some reason, some sand that comes in the fifteen o:r twenty vertical
spacing below the base of the 0jo.

2 tlow, thils area that you say 1s Farmington Sands, what is

the vertical ¢trnickness of that area?

A In feet?
o} Yes.
A Tt would be, 1€'s been established, I Selleve, time-wise

armington Sands &re lenticulzr sand bodies within the

ct
Iy
o
<
¢t
o
)_lJ

Kirkland shale, Xirkland extends vertically from
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{Bhrticalurs, the nomenclaiure ol the crea.
| .
! 8] Sbout 200 feet, then?
I
|
| A In that general, that is the lootaze, yes, sir. 1 one
time thougnt it would be possivle Lo s&y chat the upper three to

four hundred feet o7 the Formington Sands woild be oil vroducing and

the lower would be gas, but that 15 Inaccurate.

-

MrR. UT%: MNow, in relztion to the o1l in the Farmington
area, are ctnesc zas sands generally higher?

THE WITNESS: Than the oil sands?

MR, UTZ: Yes, sir.

MR. REYNOLDS: The oil is always on top, gas is below.

MR. BURRESS: I think they're individual reservoirs, that
is my oplnicn. Xach one of those little Sands has an individual
reservoir and it's eilther going ©o contain oll, gas or water. Now,
there may be some Sands in there correiatable from one well to the
other, but I think in those Sands there are permeability restric-

tions at very close intervals in and ou

ct

of the sandas, due To the
clay matrix which contains an awful lot of water and your permeablls
ity, in many cases, less than 0.1 millidarcies. Ais far as an accu-
rate definition in Farmington Sands, I believe it would be impossib%e

=

to identify each and every sand, it's Just like, I don't know what

MR. PAYNE: T makes 1t vwery difficul

<t
m
b
=
jor
3
}
o]
ot
3
m
ct
'_h
<
o
’..l
g

THE WITNESS: IS malies 1t very difficult geologically.

; 3. REYNOLDS: The only thing you can do is raise and
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find out.
MR, BURRESS: We tre not trying fto, in this case, we are

not trying to set any vrecedents o9 to svart neonle drilling on

smaller gas well locations. I rnean, we won't atiempnt il we had we
would have drilled & Plictured T1if7, Tried to zet 2 Torty acre spacd

Eon Pictured Cliff. It's j:st we are nol trying to change znything
‘and i the Commission would Just give us rermlission o nrodice ours
up there, we don't want the major companlies to get uvuset znd think
we are going to force them and offset operators to use on the forty
SGiie wepacling. 435 I understand, the msjor companies don't have very
much acreage in the Farmington-Bloomfield, ownershiz of the FarmingJ
ton formation, Farmington rights in the Bloomfield area.

MR. UTZ: VWhet kind of pressure 40 you rave on tnese welld

MR. BURRESS: Anywhere from 275 sounds to 425 soundz. The

Lohman had only 410 pounds vressure.

MR. REYNOLDS: 440,

MR. BURRESS: The shut-in »Hressure on the Seltzinger was
378 pounds.

MR, UTZ: That is well head?

MR. BURRESS: Yes, sir.

MR. REYNOLDS: It will build that in less Than an hour.

MR,

on]

TZ2: It will establish that in an hour?

MR. REYNOIDS: Yes, sir.

VR, UTZ: Then the onliy wey 7Ou can recover your £as from |

(2]
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MR.

MR.

MaRl

ml

MR.

MR.

MR,

MR.

MR,

MR,

IMR.

e

iforated the next

these 1Indlividuval zoneg tnat you velleve

BURRESS:

submit these core analysis as

i d
.
UTZ .

REYNOLDS ¢

BURRESS :

UTZ :

BURRESS

REYNOQLDS :

DURAESS:

UTZ :

BURRESS:

lower sand, which was water.
there, and they plugged

REYNOLDS :

UT2 .

Yes,

one upn

Lny

to drill on closer spacing?

Yes, sit

Oh,

I have got

Sir,

That

T )
Mo, tn

is,

Exhi

Lona s 4o

Do you release

Jes.

I would

]

vit 3.

No you hove & loz on your Lohman?

happy to leave one copy, if you like.

like

s I

understand,

to 710, weren't they, Mr. Reynolds?

er veren't.

T FIRIA R, [N
CRLGC N VALE erTel,

e -
T1Ehv. 4

A
0 have

PAGE 15

T would he

and

one.

Do you have your verforaved interval meried?

tne verforation

Higher perforations, 740 to 750.

They plug back and they drill, I think they

set the shoe on that drill at TD at 800 and first

They perforated the

and re-perforated
a packer nlug and

there and

otner questions

Where 1s tThe casing choe on this well?

perforated this

nzde 220,000 natuaral.

-
cae

o]
Vo

witness?

then 1is

meant tq

*4/0
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BY MR. SETH:

- N

West i1t carries oll.

to suggest in this, if we have ¢
forty acre gas spacing for Fearni

14, 15, 22, 23 and 24, 25, 2% zn

<
18] How were they vertlical

rertically from the O]

ht
<

approximatel;y 900 feet. Does tnn

MR, UTZ: I don't inow

both have seepage from the Plctitn
thirty-some old, dry holes that

and the Teens.

1 'R. BURRES3: That coulin

think that the boundary of the Bloonfield-Parmington mas in that

area, from there on Tast, the Farmington carries gas, from there on

MR, BURRESS: May I malle & suggestiion, sir?

North, Range 11 VWest. I think t:

Farmington production right there.

old Gates Pool in T=Xas. think

CRO35 =XAMINATION |

o tlr. Reynolds, I zm nol clezr exactly ust wnat area you |
want ©o space? |
i I thint The Rloomrield-Farmington crea, the FEost side of
it is in the Townrshin there, 330 Teet Ezst of the Lonman ell. I |

o

(]

I woull like
o set up & geographic 1imit to this
ngton Wells, that we say Section 13
1 27. The Sections in Township 29

R T E] - 2 - A
net wou - ezsily cover the

l:"‘? i
0 ~flamo To the ton of the Fruitlland,

at cound reasonable To everybody?

tnhet condition in tihere is like tk@
z that oll and gas Trom Farmington

and Fruitland and from those

[ON
g

e

were2 drilled bacic in the twentles

vac 50, tnel woalh

e . 4
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completely jefeat our purpose because one well woald

old seenagte.
MR . REYNOLDS: I% ~eelda in there woerewver LT
MR. BURRESS:  Lin e wososllY series

11t4le Senac wWe encounselr nA oh teaividucl reservolr

|
|
|

4

\pletely ~estricted, elihcy viroceomentilioy »agitrictlion

\and below ani on cach eni of T.
! MR. REYNOLDS:

e PP T ares A Y o
Thaet -8 1%, exectly.

1y T
L

, ou

|
\ MR. BURRESS:

\ ¢

from below?

(BY MR. 32TH)

& A (BY MR. REYNOLDS)

green o1l.

e In the Sections tnat you named, yOU expect N

AP

{1+ through & series of cold waters and condense 1o, &t

paGE 13

redin &11 the

can.

, cacl: one OF Lhese

and 1t's con-

on &ani avove

£ 4o drill it.

percolation

v, Burress O

encounter either oil or gas, yO-2 don's mow which when [7Ow drill?

A That is rignht sir.
(=3 2

Q Then we can't straignhten cthese out horizonie!l

pool from tne zas pool, under your “neory.

MR . BURRESS: &% this Lime, 1 don'® think so. I don't

+£hink we Xnow enough about 1%, i, Seth.

e Do you feel it's in separeate sand lensest
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; LT T U T
13 gcsocliated with the

vou believe thien thls

A well, there nas Leer cnr number of wells

us up there that nas gone to oil, and that old,

L P ~
W8T 01

- West of the Bloomfield Scrnoolhouse,

R S T
21807

Schoolhouse, it was Jdrilled 780 foot in 1925, and I

Cautill give them some, too, and they

t3
1
PHONE CH 3-669!

Bloomf'ield there and

years, and they woke up one morning

.

in town was flowing. They nad to unhoolt iv. I

.

in a2 Fruitland well,

have got blcod out of the hole with o0il! and gas.

& You think it might turn to 0il, however,

nine years?

L Eventuelly, I don't know how long

be ninety days, it might be thirty years.

) Now, are these three wells That

%

¥ou
about, are they perforated within the seame vertical

is encountered?

<t
1
e
N
0]

A No, sir. If you don! Fou Zot,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ing.

the Lonman &

&)
=
Q.a

-
ct
oy
®
[&)]
0}

'y
)
]
ct
[ ad
@]
1Y
}..J
)
L}

- the Seitzinger, 40 they have perforations?

to

and every coo'rst

o'l in

Tome

0ld well there just

the Bloomfileld

nelieve Mr.

coolz and pined 1

Jjust keep drill

nd

cCve

drilled =

have Deen ¢

the Gale and

T oover
they used gas Irom tnat well Tor Ttwenty-
and

Pictured

to

nine

heater

and we wentc cthrough there and we would like to

manner?

the Noritn

of
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well is concerned,

A They're

ey oWl

something else?

A1l

.

\the description

of Section 23,

A (BY
|
!

Natural Ggas.

A Oon the

Farmlngton?

of the gas rignos,

BURRESS:
Torts

acres.

MR. REYNOLDS)

the &

Tnat fort

AeenET, rrey'Te

8] Yow, btine€ w1 Paso records

&
1

1 oought el

ve.. BURRESS: Yes: sir,
Q Through Lo tne g of
\ . (1m. REYNOLDZ) YOI O

{from an unorsn

A we

That 18 an oil

0 and,

Lm

What happened on thev

fraced i, and ve

you consiier sna®

~

(=4

of that well 1ocation?

y is the Southeast of

“
®
®
G
@,
=
-
®
ol
@

ne geitzinzeyr screage.

1 that acrea2ge of f

Lhat

paGE 20

IS

. - i
the geitzinger \

as rignts, Jo rour necords reflect\

\

wihat 18

\

|

the Northeasw

of Basin

sust rnrough tnhe Pzrmington only.\

the :armington? !

re pumping frac

Lo de an oil

xall 1ocate

e Pictured and nppitland and

olil pack QOWI.

well?

Ao !
al k
Y e T
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| A Section 14. 1Yelson eynolds, O-to Reynolds No. 1.
L]
Q On this permeability you testified, I believe, there was
B inh .
in a two pound draw-down on the 24 hour test, was 1t?
;
- - MR. BURRESS: There was much less Shan two pounds on 24
: g
' T hours. I think that was calculalted out, as I recall, the tester
& ]
. § told me they calculated around two pounds on the fhirty day test.
- £
Q What about the Seitzinger No. 12
- &2 A There was indication of vpermeability and porosity in that
N one particular sand.
% m
£ Q That situation 1s apparently not common though, in the
O
Z other wells?
g
E " & A That is very ctrue, as evidence from the core report of
] -
] Q& good, clean sandstone.
3 . Lﬂ
$
é‘ RS e I believe, NMr. Reynolds, vou testifiled as <o one well es-
EE tablished within an hour, is that the kind of permeability?
:g A I was speaking in the Lohman, while he was testing thils
[}
: well, I waited for it to stabilize.
~
- z o Q What Lohman, do you know now, the stabilizasion?®
o
< 2
< 3 A No.
— SR
Q2 . R
: - Q was that stobillzed within an nour?
' - :
3 A (BY MR. REYNOLDS} I don't know. ‘he Lohman, yes, sir.
- >
[}
-l
‘ — < MR. BURRESS: They shut it in and it reached 400 pounds
within an hour.
MR. SETH: That would be an indication of good permesgbil-
1ty?
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A it's definitely & a3 we'l, ii's sbout 1.ke tnhe Lohman.
o Why do you say that?
A There is gas shooting all over from fthe Lohman, so both
wells are about the same.
] You think that is a pretty zood indication? ‘Were there

four of these?
A Three of themn.

) Three of them?
A Yes, sir.

MR, SETH: I believe that is all we have. Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Burress, really all that you are Iinterested
in is in being able to produce these unorthodox gas well locatlons?

A (BY MR. BURRESS) Yes, sir, and also that we get forty
acre spacing, mainly because Mr. Yarbrough owns forty acres, Mr.
Yarbrough owns the forty acres which the 3eitzinger is on. That is
our dllemma right now.

MR. UTZ: 1If you had a 1&0 acre spacing and four unortho-
dox gas w:lls on that 160, you would have them communitized, wouldn?
you?

MR. REYNOLDS: Ves, sir.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions?

MR, SETH: What allowable would you expect for these wellsg

MR, REYNOLDS: Well, I don'*t think that one of them will

deliver a 220 pound line more than 1,000 a day.

MR. SETH: The assignment of the allowsble, I mean, what

the Commission fixes the alliowable for, for these three wells on

~
<

?
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what basis?

MR. REYNOLDS: That nas got to be done, no asllowable is
set by the Farmington gas.

MR. SETH: Wnat would you expect it to be, on what vasis,
a forty acre, twenty acre, one hundred and sixty?

MR. REYNOLDS: We would like it to be on & forty acre ba-
sls for gas wells.

MR, UTZ: On straight acreage basis, deliverability.

MR. REYNQLDS: Forty acre unit.

MR. BURRESS: If we didn't we would just get permission
to drill four wells on the 130, and each well contribute to the 180
acre allowable, and then we wouldn't be forced to communitize with
the rest of the 150.

MR. UT2: Yes, sir, We are trying to bring out, now, Mr.
Burress, what kind of proration, in the event of proration, here you
are asking for, proration in this case?

MR. BREYNOLD3: We didn't think that, we thought you did

that, and you told us how much we could sell.

to adapt any pool rules that the Commission feels apypropriate.

Prior to the determining gas allowable, 1if there is to be such, you

have to know what a gas well 1s, nowever.

MR. S=ETH: lio, thank you.

: ¥R, UTZ: The witrness may ve excused,
b YA 20N

MR. PAYNE: The advertisement is broad enough, Mr. Examiner,
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STATE OF NEwW NEXICO ) \
) 88
\COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
| |
‘ I, LEWELLYN NELSON, Novary public in &nd foU “he County of \

Bernalillo, State of N

ew lMexico, do heredy certify that the fore-

going and attached Transcript of Hearling WwWas reported by me in

gtenotype, and +hat the seme was reduced O typewritten transcript

under my personal supervision and contains & vrug and correct

record of said proceeldings, 5 tne best of my wnowledge, skill and

ability.
C
DATED this 71

\Ccuntv of Bernalillo,

June 14, 195k

|

\My Commission Expires:
i

l

day of July, 19560, in the City of Albuguerque,

|
gtate of New Mexico. \

1 do heraby certify that the foregolng ie
a complete racoerd of the oooceedings in
the Exariner lonrps i

heard by we 0.

I P - . / /
New Me ati ~' “f::?:ger
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JOHWMN W. BURRESS
CONSULT!NG GEDLOOGIST
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Mr, A. L. Porter

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

T am writing this letter for and acting as agent and representitive
of Mr. Otto V., Reynolds of Bloomfield, New Mexico and Mr. Johh R,
Yarbrough of Amarillo, Texas, who are owners and operators of the
herein discussed Farmington Formation Gas Wells in the Bloomfield
Farmington Pool.

I ask that a case be called before the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission wherein the operator requests:

Approval of the following non-standard Farmington Formation Gas
Well Locations:

i. Otto V. Reynolds # 1. Seitzinger, located 2310' from the
North Line and 990' from the East Line of Section 23,

Township 29 North, hange 11 West, NMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico.

2., Otto V. Reynolds # 1. Lohman, located 330' from the North
Line and 2310' from the West Line of Section 24, Township
29 North, Range 11 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.
-
;.7 3. Otto V. Reynolds # 1. Gale, located 2247' from the North
Abcfgt, (t Line and 334" from the West Line of Section 24, Township
,&Cd“w;> 29 North, Range 11 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.
4§LP/ That the 0il Conservation Commission change the spacing ruling
¥

for Farmington Formation gas wells from 160 acres per well to 40
acres per well,

Please send all communications in this matter to me at the above
. . address,
. O 0
i

\ N T (-\1.
U \
ool oy

" X V.
'«F CY¥: Ottp V. Reynolds

s ;iX”? C ¢: John R, Yarbrough
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No. 18-60

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING JULY 6, 1960

0il Conservation Commission - 9 s.m., State Corporation Commission licasing
Room, Basement, Capitol Building, Sanita Fe, New Mexico.

The following cases will be heard heiore Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Oliver
E. Fayne, Attorney, as alternaie Examiner:

CASE 2002:  Application of Rice Engineering & Operating, Inc. for an order

authorizing a salt water disposal well. Applicant, 1in cae
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the di:zposal
of produced salt water through its Skelly Staie "D" Well No.
3, located 2310 feet from the South line and 660 feei irom
the East line of Section 1, Township 20 South, Range 36 Easi,
Lea County, New Mexico, with injection o be in the lower San
Andres formation with the injeciion interval irom 4,450 feet
to 4,950 feet.

CASE 2003: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Conmpany for a gas-gas dual

completion. Applicant, in the above-styleu cause, seeks an
order authorizing the dual completion of its Warren Well No.
1-A (PM) located in Unit K, Section 25, Township 28 North,
Range 9 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in sucih a manner
as to permit the production of gas from the South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Pgool and the producticn of gas from the Blanc
Mesaverde Pool through the casing-itubing annulus and 2 inch
tubing respectively.

CASE 2004 : Application of La Plata Gathering System, Inc., for the

establishment of a 345.59 acre non-siandard gas proration

unit in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool, Rio Arriba County,

New Mexico, and for an unorthodox gas well location. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a 345.59
acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Blanco Mesaverde
Gas Pool, concisting of all of pariial Sections 30 ana 31,
Town:nip 32 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant proposes to dedicate said unit to a well to be
drilled on an unorthodox location 990 feet from the North

line and 713 feet from the East line of said Section 31.

CASE 2005: Application of Argo 0il Corporation for an order force-pooling

the interests in a 160-acre non-siandard gas proration unit
in the Jatmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests within the
vertical limits of the Jalmat Gas Pool in a 160-acre non-
standard gas proration unit consisting of the E/2 NE/4 of
Section 21 and the W/2 NW/4 of Section 22, both in Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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Docket No.

CASE 2006:

CASE 2007:

\

CASE 2008:

CASE 2009:

.

18-60

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
extension of the no-flare exception granted by Order Neo.
R-1451. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
extension of the one-year exception to the no-flare provision
of the rules for the Otero Gallup 0il Pool, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, for its Jicarilla 35 Well No. 1, which exception

was granted by Order R-1451.

Application c¢f Qtto Reynolds and John R. Yarbrough for the /
promulgation of special rules governing gas wells drilled

in the Bloomfield-Farmington 0il Pool. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating special rules
governing, among other things, the definition, spacing and
location of gas wells in the Bloomfield-Farmington 0il Pool, t
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks approval |
of unorthodox gas well locaticns for three wells in said pool,//

”Aﬁﬁiication of Gulf Oil Corporation for an order authorizing

8 salt water disposal well, Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order authorizing the disposal of produced
salt water through its Leg-State "CR¥ (NCT-A) Well No. 3,
located 3300 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the
West line of Section 2, Township 16 South, Range 32 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, with injection to be in the lower Woli-
camp formation in the interval from 9,911 feet to 10,200 feet.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a 200-acre non-standard
gas proration unit and for an order force-pooling the interests
therein., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
establishment of a 200-acre non-standard gas proration unit

in the Blinebry Gas Pool, consisting of the SW/4 and the SW/4
SE/4 of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to the O, I. Boyd Well No.
3, located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of said
Section 23, Applicant further seeks an order force-pooling

the interests of those in said non-standard gas proration

unit who have gas rights within the vertical limits of the
Blinebry Gas Pool, including the following named persons or
parties who have not consented to the pooling agreement:

W, B, Trammel; Mrs. Carrie Gidwitz; Harry L. Jones and
Isabel Jones; Heirs, Devisees and Personal Representatives

of William T. Pitt, Deceased; Peter M. Smith; Adam F. Arnold;
Cranfill Fowler; George W. Clark; Charles W. Hastings; John
E, McCeonnecll, Jr.; Lionel L., Shatford; Ernest O. Knapp, J.
Paul Knapp, Gertrude K. Schrecengost, Mildred K, Stoneburner,
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CASE 2011
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Evelyn Neel, and Maude S. KnappP. Jointly: Robert R. McKee;
and all other persons or parties owning 0il and gas jnterests
in the sw/a and sw/4 sg/a of gection 23, Township 0o South,
Range 37 East. Le3 County. New Mex1coO.

Application of Sinclairl oil & Gas Company for permission to
commingle production from two separate l1eases. {\pplicanti
in the above—styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
commingle the Empire—Abo Pool productlon grom 11s M. Yates
wp" Lease consistingd of the s/2, NE/4, S/2 NW/4 and the NE/4
NW/4, with such production from 8 portion of its State Eddy
30 lease consisting of the NW/4 Nw/4 of gection 34 and the
SE/4& Nw/4a of gection 32 all in Townshilp 17 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County. New MexicCO. after separately metering the
production from one 1€3S€ only. '

App11cation of Socony Mobil Oil Company for a ngilim-hole
oil-oil dual completion. Appl1cant, in the above—styled

jts E. o. Carson Well No. 22, located 1830 feetl from the
South 1ine and 660 feet from che West 1ina of gection 28,
Townsnip 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County: New Mex1€O. in
such @ manner as Lo permit the production of 011 from the
paddock Pool and the production of oil from the wantz-AbO
Pool using parallel strings of 2 7/8 inch tubing cemented in
a common well-bore.
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CASE 2012:

Application vf Max Pray for the creation of a uew oil pool
for Devoniarn proJduciion and for the promulgation of special
rules and regulations for said pool. Appiicant*, 1n (e
above-siyled cause, seek: an order creating 3 uew oil pool
“““““ cf the W/2 of Section 27,

E/2 of Seciion 28, NE/4 of Sec:iion 43 anu ciie MW/ of S-c . ion
34, Township 12 Souin, Range 57 Easi Lea Countiy, Ne.. Mexico.
Applicant further seeks the prom.lgation of special rules

and regulations ¢gu eoraing ssid pool including a provicion
for temporary BU-acre oil proration unitis



Form C~. 8
Revised 571/%7

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

. ’5‘/7‘;1- ?‘/(7
Well Location and Acgeage Dedication Plat (e /
Section A. Date___April 19, 1960
Cperator__Ctto Revnolds Lease_Selitzinger
Nell No.__ ] Unit Letter_J Section 23 Township__ 22 North Range_1l jegt, NNFN
Located_ 2310 Feet From__jNorth Line, _ 990 Feet From __ Ragt Line
County San_Jusn G. L. Elevation .‘ET 4r¢) Dedicated Acreage 10 Acres
Name of Producing Formation_____ Farmington Pool
1. 1s the Operator the only owner* in the dedicated acreage outlined on the plat below?
Yes, No_X .
2. 1f the answer to question one is "no,"” have the interests of all the owners been
consolidated by communitization agreement or otherwise? Yes X No + If answer is

“yes," Type of Consolidation L Do s icnabed Floervati -

3. If the answer to question two is "no," Ifst all the ownérs and their respective interests
be low:

owner Land Description

T This is to certify that the
information in Section A

< above is true and couplete
N to the best of my knowledge
m and bellef.

!f\nerator;

' [od

(Ropresentative)

L 4° Bloomfield, New kexico
7% '%0 Address
7

This is to certify that the
well location shown on the
plat in Section B was pilotted
from field notes of actual
surveys made by me or under

e — —— — - — e b my supervision and that the
———————— same is true and corract to

the best of my kmowledge and

belief.
AR

|
| | Date Surv
I ,
I 7

-~

Register« iProfesuma ‘
L i Enginee:r and/or L;nd Surveyer.

e o e g S e TR F= —,w:unr,.____j-u.m - :
390 60 2900 1320 ILI0 1900 2310 Ledo 2000 1S00 [o] g d
Certific.te *o. 305‘1

(See instructions for completing this ferm on the reverse <id. )

-




<“~Township »

e Or T Range
Feet From

21 Zz;:l NPy,
Jogt Line
dicateq age i ;
Poo 2] 20T ool

no, ave th
Zation 9greement or o
dation
Question two §g




NEY MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Form C-128
Revised 5/1/57
P

4 Y
) o~ ;
Nell location and Acreage Dedication Plat L\'{[;”( ’
Section A. Date rebruary 10, 146U
Cperator V. Otto Reynolds Leife Lohman
ell Moo 1 Unit Letter Section 2 Township___¢7N Range__ LiW NMT,
Located 330 Feet From North Line, 231V Feet From  west Line
County_San Juan G. L. Elevation S49E.5 Dedicated Acreage Acres
ame of Producing Formation Pool

1. Is the Cperator the only owner* in the dedicated acreage outlined on the plat below?

Yes No .

2. If the answer to question one is "no," have the interests of all the owners been
consolidated by communitization agreement or otherwise? Yes No . If answer is

"yes," Type of Conseclidation

3. If the answer to question two is "no," list all the owners and their respsctive interests

below:

Qwner Land Description

Section.B

li R
2o’ | jlaq';ﬂﬂy *, |

! l

| I

!

I |

O 3% 660 990 1320 B0 1990 23)0 2o 2000 1soo oo S0 o

(See instructions for completing this form on

This is to certify that the
information in Section A
above is true and complete
¢ the best of my knowledage
and belief.

{Cperator)

(Representative)

Addrecs

This is to certify that the
well location shown on the
plat in Section B was plotted
from field notes of actual
surveys made by me or under
my supervision ana that the
same is true and correct to
the best of my knowledge and
belief.

Date Surveyed Feb, 10, 1900
Z’ \'I - P g e~

Registeréd Professional
Engineer and/or Land Surveyor.

Certificate No. &5 7
the reverse side)
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ALEMTE R 2

INSTRUCTIONS FOR COMPLETION:

Operator shall furnish and certify to the information called for in
Section A.

Operator shall outline the dedicated acreage for both oil and gas wells
on the plat in Section B. ‘j“

A registered professional engineer or land surveyor registered in the

State of New Mexico or approved by the Commission shall show on the pl: -~

the location of the well and certify this information in the space
provided.

All distances shown on the plat must be from the outer boundaries of
Section.

If additional space is needed for listing owners and their respective
interests as required in guestion 3, Section A, please use space below

* "Owner"” means the person who has the right to drill into and to produce
from any pool

for himself and another. (65-3-29 (e) NMSA 1953 Comp.)

and to appropriate the production either for himself or




